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The proposal to access the Plasrefine site is flawed as it relies on Innes Road and Garrett Street, which are quiet 
residential streets in close proximity St Pauls International College and St Pauls Catholic Primary School.  Both 
these schools rely on pedestrian access vis Garret and Innes and the regular Bus service and parental drop off 
use these roads.  The imposition of 100 heavy vehicles per day on this route is inappropriate and will have a 
significant negative impact on the safety and amenity of the area, but will also significantly impact the 
durability of the road pavement.  To date, sufficient information has not been provided by the applicant to 
demonstrate that a heavy vehicle can perform the right hand turn maneuver from Innes Road to Garrett and 
then left into Lackey Road, without significantly crossing the centre lane at either Innes, Garrett or Lackey. 

Also, there are Council plans to install a roundabout at the intersection of Innes and Garrett which have not 
considered the volume of heavy vehicles required to support this development. If this development goes ahead 
this will jeopardize the installation of this roundabout as the traffic mix will have changed so much as to render 
the roundabout impractical. 

This development cannot go ahead, as the traffic and transport planning has been ill prepared, and adhoc 
throughout the various iterations of the design and has not resolved a satisfactory outcome.  There is 
inadequate consideration of the substantial impact this development will cause to the local community.  At the 
very least the proponent should be required to complete a Road Safety Audit for all these intersections 
specifically considering the risk to local school children.  Then they should demonstrate how the safety issues 
can be addressed.  In order for the proposal to proceed adequate mitigations should be conditioned in the 
Consent. 

The Council is moving ahead with the Moss Vale Bypass in order to remove Heavy Vehicles from the centre of 
Moss Vale but this proposal will work against this objective. 
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amaskiell
Polygon Line

amaskiell
Call Out
Significant opportunity for clash due to corner cutting

amaskiell
Call Out
Significant risk of crossing centreline to complete turn

amaskiell
Call Out
Location of Council proposed roundabout




